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"All great questions of the day are questions of the moment and represent only 
consequences of definite causes. Only one among them, however, posesses causal 
importance, and that is the question of the racial preservation of the nation. In 
blood alone resides the strength as well as the weakness of man." 

-Adolf Hitler, Mein Kampf· I, 12 

FORWARD INTO THE· 1980s! 
Two-Year Plan Begins; Publications Changes Announced 
With this issue of the NS BULLETIN we enter the 1980s. January also marks the official beginning of the Two-Year Plan, which will run from I January I 980 through 31 December 1981. We say "official beginning," because the plan has already been imple­mented, either wholly or partially, in most areas of the country. 

At the end of this period we can expect to find the Party a stronger and more viable revolutionary vehicle than it is today, in every respect. The Two-Year Plan brings with it not superficial, cosmetic changes but profound and far-reaching developments in our strategic and tactical focus, in the attitudes of individual comrades and in the tone of our propaganda. 

As all Party comrades should be aware, the objective of the plan is to prepare the Party for the revolutionary times which lie ahead. Our primary method of doing this will consist of attracting idealists to our ranks, and then training them (along with existing Party cadres) in the necessary revolutionary skills. A secondary goal of the Party during the plan will be to dispell the false, grotesque Hollywood portrayal of National Socialism, which the Jews have so successfully used to defame our Movement in the eyes of our racial brothers and sisters. 

One of the main ways in which we will put the Two-Year Plan into effect is through our publications and related printed matter. As we announced in NS BULLETIN 258, there will be significant changes in the content of Party publications, beginning with this issue of the NS BULLETIN . 

• The NS BULLETIN will devote less space to reporting routine Party activities and reproducing news clippings, and give more space to internal Party matters. It will concentrate on noteworthy Party news, announcements, NS Publications updates and practical suggestions and instructions to activists and organizers on propaganda techniques, fund-raising, recruiting and so forth. By noteworthy Party news, we mean that which has a special impact on Party operations and Party members, as well as new and innovative activities that serve as examples for other comrades and units throughout the Party . 

• WHITE POWER will be reduced to eight pages. The paper will be designed to serve as a recruiting tool, not just an NS version of the Daily Press. Articles will be written to appeal primarily to those who are not already National Socialists. There will be no regular NS Publications page. There will be increased coverage of Party and WUNS activities . 

• The new WUNS journal, in magazine format, will be concerned primarily in providing political and ideological instruction for those who are already National Socialists, in particular Party cadres. The first issue of this journal is presently in production. 
a In place of the present NS Publications pages in the Party pape~, there will be an NS Publications catalogue, issued yearly. Special items and new products will continue to be advertised in the paper and bulletjn. The 1980 catalogue will be released sometime this winter. • 

There may be further changes as the Two-Year Plan progresses. The Party's editorial department, in addition to producing these four publications, is readying a new line of leaflets and Swastika stickers, which should also be available shortly. Also, a home study course in National Socialism will be made available to those comrades who qualify for it next Fall or Winter. Lastly, several booklets and books are being produced by the Party which will also be released during the course of the plan. 

It is clear that National Headquarters has its work cut out for itself. In order for the plan to be successful, however, it will take more than just long hours in Arlington. The enthusiastic cooperation of every Party comrade is needed if the goals and objectives set down by the Commandf!r for the Two- Year Plan are to be achieved. 

The Commander and the National Headquarters staff will do their part. The rest is up to YOU. 



'A Vote of Confidence' 

Fall Building Campaign Exceeds Goal! 
National Headquarters is pleased to 
announce that the 1979 Fall Building 
Campaign is an unqualified success. The 
goal of the campaign was to raise 
$10,000 above and beyond the Party's 
regular income between I November 
and 31 December .. As of 31 December, 
that goal had· not only been reached, 
but had been exceeded by more than 10 
percent-and contributions were contin­
uing to arrive past the official deadline. 

Some $6,369.55 was raised by the cam­
paign during the month of December. 
Added to the November total, the 
amount raised in the campaign as of its 
deadline was $11,011.12. 

Comrades in 36 states, the District of 
Columbia, two Canadian provences and 
two foreign countries gave to the cam­
paign. In a show of solidarity with the 
Commander, all of the full-time staff 
members at National Headquarters and 
the Midwest Regional Headquarters 
donated one day's pay to the effort. 
Many other comrades throughout the 
country responded to the Commander's 
plea to give a day's pay, and some gave 
substantially more. 

Although the Fall Building Campaign was not part of the Two-Year Plan, the success of the campaign and the plan were linked. 
Without the money raised under the FBC, many of the special projects and improvements scheduled to take place as part of the 
Two-Year Plan would not be possible. 

In Arlington, Commander Koehl hailed the sbccess of the campaign as "a vote of confidence" in the Two-Year Plan. 

"At first we were uncertain as to how the rank and file membership and supportership of the Party would react to the Two-Year 
Plan," noted National Organizer and Two-Year Plan Coordinator Martin Kerr. "The plan involves some radical changes in the 
Party's focus and method of operation. Frankly, we weren't too sure that it would meet with the enthusiastic approval of the Party 
as a whole. Nevertheless, the Commander was determined to go ahead with the plan anyway, as he felt that it was vitally necessary 
for the success of the Party in the coming decade. 

"As it turned out, our worries were unfounded. The successful completion of the 1979 Fall Building Campaign shows that the 
Party supports the Commander and the changes that will occur as part of the Two-Year Plan," Comrade Kerr concluded. 

Party Responds Enthusiastically to Two-Year Plan 
As was indicated by the generous donations received for the Fall Building Campaign, the overwhelming majority of the Party has 
reacted enthusiastically to the Two-Year Plan. The following are typical of the letters National Headquarters l_!~s received in re-
sponse to the announcement of the Two-Year Plan: -

Enclosed with this letter you will find my donation of $25 towards the 1979 Fall Building Campaign. With great interest I read 
the Commander's letter which outlined the future development of the Party. I fully agree with what was said in that letter. In 
fact, I was greatly pleased that the Party is shedding some old tendencies of the past few years. Now we are going to see a unified 
effort to organize into a real revolutionary party, reaffirming our dedication to the principles of discipline and idealism in the 
National Socialist movement. I feel now, that with the program the Commander outlines in his letters, we will be able to reach 
more White Americans. 

-Official Supporter D.J. 
Sacramento, Calif. 

I was so happy and relieved to learn that the Party is heading towards what Lincoln Rockwell began in 1967. I pray to God not 
to let the Party go astray. It's now on the right track with the Two-Year Plan. Try with all of your might not to slip back into 
the old habits and customs. Keep the Party on the solid foundation of the Two-Year Plan and we can't go wrong. 

-Official Supporter T.S., 
presently serving as a private in the U.S. army of occupation 
in West Germany 

Not only has the Two-Year Plan won the support of present Party members and supporters, but it has already begun to attract the 
higher caliber of person which the Party is seeking. Here is a letter from a married couple in Arizona: 

Upon receiving our November issue of The Liberty Bell, we discovered that George Dietz [ the publisher] had enclosed your 
special edition of the NS BULLETIN, dated Sept. 15, 1979, along with it. My husband and I had never seen your bulletin before 



and became very interested in what you had to say. 

Until now we have shunned all White Power groups because of the reasons stated in your bulletin· ... Your new focus of propa­
ganda on.positive pro-Aryan ideals-what Aryans should be for, not against-makes your organization more idealistic ... We 
would like more information on your organization and publications. 

Of course the process of upgrading the overall quality of Party membership and supportership goes both ways. Not only are we 
trying to recruit new, better comrades into our ranks, but at the same time we are trying to discourage unsuitable types from 
affiliating with us. In connection with this, several persons who have proven by their past words and actions to be of marginal 
mental and emotional stability have been dropped as Official Supporters. Additionally, a small number of individuals who found 
the new direction of the Party unsuitable to their personalities have "purged" themselves by resigning. 

Thus we can see that the plan is already beginning to have its desired effect. We are attracting those whom we desire, and making 
sure that those whom we do not desire do not act as a brake on the Movement's progress. 

Introductory Brochure Available for Mass Distribution 
The full-color introductory brochure on the Party ("An Introduction to the National Socialist White People's Party") is now 
available for distribution from NS Publications. As its title indicates, the brochure is designed to introduce people to the Party who 
have had no contact with us before. The brochure describes the Party's history and method of operation, lists an abbreviated 
version of the new 12-point program and answers some of the most commonly asked questions about the NSWPP. 

Here is the reaction of one longtime Party fighter to the brochure: 

I want to congratulate the Party's editorial department on the excellent job done on the introductory brochure. With its comple­
tion and distribution, the Party has moved into a more professional realm of technological achievement. You have done a great 
job, equal to or surpassing that of large advertising agencies. 

This brochure needs to get into the hands of the right people. It would be better to send them this than even a copy of WHITE 
POWER. The potential is tremendous ... There are hundreds of places where something of this nature can be left where other 
people of a like mind might find it: libraries, book stores, barber shops, people you meet on the street, etc. This brochure needs 
not to be wasted. We must get it into the hands of our people! • 

The introductory brochure is available from NS Publications in Cicero at the following rates: 4 /$1 or 10/$2. (Remember to add 1 O 
percent for shipping and handling!) Every organizer, activist and local unit should have a supply of this item! 

Local Party Units 
The following is a current list of Party administrative addresses and fully authorized local units, probationary units and propaganda 
outlets: 

Administrative Addresses: 

World Union of National Socialists 
Box 88 
Arlington, Va. 22210 

National Headquarters 
Box 5505 
Arlington, Va. 22205 

or 

2507 N. Franklin Rd. 
Arlington, Va. 22201 

Business Phone: (703) 524-2175 
WPM: (703) 527-1069 

Midwest Regional Headquarters 
2442 S. Central 
Cicero, Ill. 60650 

Business Phone: (312) 863-8700 
WPM: (312) 863-8855 

(312) 863-8878 

National Socialist Women's Organization 
Box 5865 
Chicago, Ill. 60680 

National Socialist Youth Movement 
Box 5505 
Arlington, Va. 22205 

NS Publications 
Box 50360 
Cicero, Ill. 60650 

Stormtroop Administrative Secretary 
Box 5865 
Chicago, Ill. 60680 

Local Units, 
Probationary Units, 
Propaganda Outlets: 

Baltimore Unit 
Box 3671 
Baltimore, Md. 21214 

Chicago Unit I 
Box 5865 
Chicago, Ill. 60680 

Chicago Unit II* 
Box 411 
Des Plaines, Ill. 60016 

Cleveland Unit 
Box 525 
Edgewater Branch 
Lakewood, Ohio 44107 

WPM: (216) 398-4906 

Indianapolis Unit 
Box 44604 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 

Jackson Unit 
Box 469 
Clinton, Miss. 39056 

Los Angeles Unit** 
Box 1133 
Placentia, Calif. 92670 

Merrimack Valley Unit 
Box 746 
Salem, N.H. 03079 

Milwaukee Unit I 
Box 09305 
Milwaukee, Wis. 53209 

Business phone: ( 414) 671-4093 

Milwaukee Unit II 
Box 18431 
Milwaukee, Wis. 53218 

Milwaukee NSWO 
Box 15186 
Milwaukee, Wis. 53215 

New Jersey 
Box 91 
Metuchen, N.J. 08840 

North Carolina Unit 
Box 884 
Reidsville, N.C. 27320 

Orange County Unit 
Box 1133 
Placentia, Calif. 92670 

WPM: (714) 630-2388 

Richard Biederman Unit 
Box 552 
Minneapolis, Minn. 55440 

Business Phone: (612) 521-0249 

Tracy-Stockton Unit 
Box E-C 
Tracy, Calif. 95376 

*=New Address 
* *=Temporary Address 



TWO-YEAR PLAN NOTES 

PUBLIC ACTIVITIES 

As was noted in last month's NS BULLETIN, the Commander 
has indicated that home study of the National Socialist world 
view, community service and public activities are the three 
things that local units and unit members should be concerned 
with during the Two-Year Plan. Having discussed home study 
and community service in the last two NS BULLETINs we will 
now take a look at public activities. 

One of the reasons why the Party has been growing at such a 
slow rate in the past several years has been the failure to develop 
new and more effective types of public activities. Far too 
often, local units and individual comrades have stuck to old 
Phase I forms of activity, which have proven to be ineffective at 
best, and at worst have hurt the Movement. 

Tiny uniformed pickets of Communist bookstores and porno 
shops and White Power rallies in which the audience is made up 
largely of-Jews-and-Reds-are-two such-foi.ms-0-f.acti.vity which 
are counterproductive. Overall, such activities do not strengthen 
the Party, do not bring in new recruits and do not make White 
people more sympathetic towards National Socialism. Rather, 
they dissipate our slim resources, scare many potential 
adherents of the Movement away and confuse the masses as to 
what the Party is really all about. 

Such activities are only beneficial insofar as they attract news 
media coverage. This, of course, was the overriding goal of 
Phase I, when these activities were first employed by the Party. 
But we are no longer in Phase I, and our progress and success at 
this point is not measured by how many column inches we 
receive in the newspapers or how many seconds of coverage 
we get on the evening news-most of which is bound to be 
grossly distorted, anyway. 

The goal of Phase II-and the Two-Year Plan-is to recruit a 
• hard core of racial idealists and train them to be revolutionary 
leaders. Activities which recruit such individuals are the type of 
activity which is needed during the Two- Year Plan. 

Such activities will in all likelihood not be as glamorous or 
exciting as the old Phase I activities, especially for those com­
rades who are particularly interested in getting their name and 
picture in the paper. Recruiting racial idealists-a tiny fraction 
of the shrinking White population-will be a slow, hard, boring 
job. Success will not come easily. Selling WHITE POWER on 
lonely street corners, leafleting at factories, libraries and 
schools, putting up posters, talking endlessly to White people 
who show an interest in the Party-(many of whom will turn out 
to be turkeys or cowards)-these are just some of the mundane 
activities which we will have to concern ourselves with increas­
ingly during the Two-Year Plan. 

Another activity we might suggest is holding informal private 
gatherings in the home of a Party comrade or sympathetic 
White person to acquaint those interested in the Movement 
with the Party. Almost everyone knows a friend, neighbor, 
relative or co-worker who would be interested in hearing what 
the Party has to say in a relaxed, low-key, informal setting. 

It should also be noted that certain types of demonstrations are 
worthwhile. Demonstrations on pertinent issues with large 
numbers of uniformed ST personnel (which present a force 
image) can be extremely effective, as can demonstrations out 
of uniform. 

In the past, the Party has generally refused to take part in 
demonstrations with other racialist organizations. As part of 
the Two-Year Plan, we have reversed this past policy and now 

encourage local units to do this, provided 1) That the Party 
receives full credit for its participation and 2) The Party retains 
its organizational integrity (that is, that Party personnel don't 
end up taking orders from someone in some other group). 
Also implicit in this procedure is that the theme of any such 
demonstration be in keeping with Party policy. 

Lastly, we encourage local units and individual comrades to take 
part in mass demonstrations organized by right-wing and non­
Communist left-wing groups; when such demonstrations 
coincide with Party policy. Examples of this would be partici­
pating in anti-nuclear, pro-environment demonstrations or 
demonstrations protesting U.S. military intervention in Iran or­
the reinstitution of the draft. This is an excellent way to seek 
out those who have an idealistic outlook on life, as this type of 
person is the type who participates in these demonstrations. 
Comrades joining such mass demonstrations should wear civilian 
clothes (of course), have their_OWJ!.. sig~ (reflecting Party 
policy), and bring any appropriate Party literature to distribute. 

In the past the Party has made an appearance at mass demon­
strations in a confrontational way so as to get publicity. We 
have stood outside of them and protested, stressing the differ­
ences between these right and left wing organizations and the 
Party. Now we want to get inside these demonstrations in order 
to make contact with and recruit the most idealistic and racially 
conscious elements present within them. 

Most of the preceding activities apply primarily to organized 
Party units, although some (such as distributing literature) 
can be undertaken by individual comrades. The most important 
thing that an individual National Socialist, acting on his (or her) 
own can do, however, is simply to be a walking, talking adver­
tisement for National Socialism. By making oneself a respected 
and admired member of the community, and letting it be 
known that one is a National Socialist, one becomes the best 
possible recruiting agent. (And let us hasten to add that we 
mean respected by our White racial brothers and sisters-not by 
the System, its stooges or its newsmedia.) 

National Socialists should not let themselves become isolated, 
but should be part of the society in which they live, as sick as it 
is. That is the only way we will be able to come in contact on an 
effective personal level with those whom we are seeking. Joining 
non-political groups such as the Sierra Club, for example, is one 
way to meet those who have becom~ fed up with the plastic, 
artificial, rip-off society that has infected the North American 
continent. 

If we depend on the newsmedia to do our advertising for us-
as we have in the past much too much-we will never attract the 
high caliber individuals we wish to, because the newsmedia is 
interested only in presenting such a grossly distorted caricature 
of National Socialism and this Party that few decent people 
(although many mental defectives) will be attracted to it. 

The above is only a rough sketch or outline of types of public 
activities we wish to see as part of the Two-Year Plan. National 
Headquarters will inform local units and activists of specific 
activities to undertake in the future. Local units and activists 
themselves, however, must develop new types of activities 
suited to their respective locales, within the framework of the 
guidelines listed here. Ultimately, the success or failure of the 
Two-Year Plan in any area depends on how it is implemented by 
the Party comrades there. 

-Martin Kerr 
Two-Year Plan Coordinator 



ACTVITIES IN BRIEFi 
• Commander Koehl and National Headquarters staff members were joined by other East Coast comrades on 22 and 23 December 
for the NHQ annual Rudolf Hess vigil. The National Socialists stood watch beside a giant picture of Comrade Hess across from the 
White House for 12 hours each day. Over 1,000 Freedom for Rudolf Hess leaflets were distributed to passersby, and thousands 
more individuals saw the vigil. 

9 Three Chicago ST men were arrested on 1 December when a fight broke out between a group of National Socialists selling 
WHITE POWER and two members of the Revolutionary Communist Party. Although the Reds started the fight neither of them 
were arrested. Both suffered "facial cuts and bruises" according to the police. The arrested ST men were G L Steven Martinson, TL 
Robert Bukowy and PT Robert Knepple. The three were immediately released on bail posted by other National Socialists. Those 
wishing to contribute to their defense fund may do so by writing to the Midwest Regional Headquarters in Cicero . 

• Uniformed and non-uniformed literature distributions were reported during December in Arlington, Cleveland, India~apolis, 
Milwaukee, New Hampshire, New Jersey and Northern California . 

• Comrade Dale Enders was appointed Acting Unit Leader for Milwaukee Unit I in December. Comrade Enders takes the place of 
Comrade Tony Schmitt, who has been granted a leave of absence for personal reasons . 

• The Party gave financial assistance to several pro-National Socialist victims of persecution and oppression by the Zionist­
dominated System during December. Among those who received such assistance were two of the families of the Greensboro 
defendants. (See NS BULLETIN No. 261 for details.) 

WHERE THE ACTION IS! 

19-20 APRIL-National Socialists around the world will be holding special celebrations in honor of the 
92nd anniversary of the birth of Adolf Hilter. Contact the local unit nearest you for details on the Hitler 
Festival in your area. • 

10 MAY -This date has been declared "World Peace Day" in commemoration of the flight made by 
Rudolf Hess in 1941 in an effort to bring peace between National Socialist Germany and Great Britain. 
National Socialists will be marking the occasion with various public activities and private meetings. 
Contact the local unit nearest you for details of the World Peace Day activities in your area. 

25-29 AUGUST-A special leadership training program in the National Socialist world view and aspects 
of the National Socialist revolution will be held for selected Party organizers and activists. Further details 
will be forthcoming. 

30 AUGUST- I SEPTEMBER-The 10th Congress of the National Socialist White People's Party will be 
held. 

ISSUED BY NSWPP NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS AT 
2507 NORTH FRANKLIN ROAD, ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA 22201 

PHONE: (703) 524-2175 



New Stickers Ready-Prices SLASHED 

WHITE 
P OW ER! r////////////; 

National Socialist White Peoples Party 
P.O. Box 5505, Arlington, Va. 22205 

(Shown actual size.I 

IHHI 
Just as this bulletin was going to press, we received word from our printer that the new line of Swastika 
stickers has been printed and is available for sale. 

These new stickers are greatly superior to the old mini-stickers. Not only are they larger ( 4½" x 2"), but 
they are printed on a better quality paper and should stick better, too. 

ADDITIONALLY, BECAUSE THE PRINTER WE NOW USE IS PRO-PARTY, WE HAVE BEEN ABLE 
TO SLASH THE PRICE OF THE STICKERS SIGNIFICANTLY! 

The following are the new stickers which are now available: 

WHITE POWER! 

HITLER IS THE FUTURE! 

NO U.S. TROOPS FOR ISRAEL! 

CLOSE THE BORDER! 

FREE RUDOLF HESS! 

RACE MIXING STINKS! 

SMASH CAPITALISM AND COMMUNISM 
WITH NATIONAL SOCIALISM 

WHITE PRIDE DAY-NOVEMBER 9 

WORLD PEACE DAY-MAY 10 

THE 'HOLOCAUST'-6 MILLION LIES! 

NATIONAL SOCIALISM IS FOR 
WHITE PEOPLE! 

THE FUTURE BELONGS TO US! 

The price for these stickers is 50/$2; 100/$3; 500/$10, plus 10 percent shipping and handling. Order 
yours today! 


